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HEADTEACHER FOR THE DAY 
Congratulations to Tyler McLean for 

winning the Y6 draw to become 
Headteacher for the day.   

Tyler:  I am looking forward to working 
alongside Mrs Lawrenson on 26th June. 

 

CRAZY SCIENCE RE ASSEMBLY 
Thank you to Reverend Stafford and Carol 

for delivering another fantastic assembly.  
The story we listened to was about 

Pentecost.  Reverend Stafford showed the 
children lots of amazing science 

experiments, which included moving a 
wheel by the power of hot water and 

steam, amazing memory metal that was 
able to return to its original shape, 

listening to sound through a strip of 

plastic and a cup and finally watching a 
drawing disappear.  As always it was a 

fun-filled assembly which was thoroughly 
enjoyed by both children and staff. 
Ben Year 2: I liked it when Rev Stafford 
scrunched up the metal and put it in hot 
water and when he took it out, it pinged back 

to what it looked like first. 
Isla Reception: I liked it when we saw the 

picture disappear by blowing it with a 
hairdryer. 

 

SWIMMING Y3 AND Y4 
It's that time of year again when the 
children from Year 3 and Year 4 head off 

to Woolston Leisure Centre for their 
swimming lessons.  The intensive ten 

session block, which takes place over the 

next three weeks, is an excellent 
opportunity for the children to develop 

their confidence in the water, swimming 
technique and awareness of how to stay 

safe in water.  
Although we have only had a couple of 

sessions so far, we have seen huge  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
improvements from the children and their 

confidence is coming on in abundance. 
The children have also been very 

impressive in the ways in which they 
have conducted themselves whilst out in 

public.  Swimming with friends can be 
very exciting but they have still 

maintained high levels of maturity and 
represented the school impressively. 

Harry Year 3:  I am really enjoying 

learning how to swim.  
Grace Year 4: The teachers are very 

good at explaining things. We practise 
over and over again until we feel 

confident and then we don’t use our 
floats. After 2 days of lessons I can now 

swim! 
 

MUSIC UPDATE Y3 
This half term in music, Year 3 have 
spent time composing their own music 

and creating lyrics to match it. In order to 
compose their own music, they have 

spent time listening to different pieces of 
music whilst expressing their likes and 

dislikes. As well as composing their own 
music, they have spent time rehearsing 

and learning new songs for the up and 

coming assembly on Friday 12th July.  
Imogen: I enjoy music because we get 

to learn new songs that we didn't know.  
Rowan: I enjoy playing and singing the 

songs we are learning.  
 

KS1 RUGBY LESSONS 
On Wednesday Reception, Year One and 

Year Two had their first of six rugby 
lesson that was delivered by Danny from 

Warrington Wolves. The children 
thoroughly enjoyed learning how to hold 

the rugby ball and how to travel with the 
ball.  They all looking forward to next 

Wednesday for their next rugby 
experience.   

 
 

 

 
 

 

   FRIDAY 

NEWCHURCH 

Newchurch Community Primary School                                          Headteacher: Mrs S Lawrenson                    

 01925 763427                                                                                                               www.newchurchprimary.co.uk 

If you have any concerns about Child Protection or Health and Safety, 
Please contact school 

 

14th June 2019 

http://www.newchurchprimary.co.uk/


Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Lawrenson 

 
Logan: I love rugby, I play rugby. 

Phoebe: I can hold the ball with my 
hands open. 

Seb: I liked running around in circles. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

READING LADDER 

w/e 14th June 2019 

   

 Y5   90% - 

 
Y1   81% 
Y4   81% 

- 
= 

 REC   79% - 

 Y1   71% - 

 Y3   70% - 

 Y6   33% - 

   
Attendance w/e 24th May 2019 

Our whole target is 97.5% 

 

 Y5   97.2%  

 Y1   96.5%  

 
Y2   95% 
REC 95% 

 

 Y3   94.5%  

 Y6   93.3%  

Please remember to telephone school if your child is 
unwell so that such absences can be recorded as 
unauthorised. If permission is not given for a holiday or 
we are not informed of the reason for an absence, it will 
have to be recorded as unauthorised.  Thank you. 

SCHOOL DIARY DATES 
12/13/14.6.19 Swimming Y3 and Y4 

19/20/21.6.19 Swimming Y3 and Y4 

26/27/28.6.19 Swimming Y3 and Y4 

28.6.19 SUMMER BBQ 

1-5.7.19 Book fair week 

3.7.19 Swimming Y3 and Y4 

28.6.19 PTA BBQ 

4.7.19 Y6 Play CHS 

8.7.19 
Sorts Day KS2 9.15am  

KS1 1.15pm 

10-11.7.19 Y4 Beeston 

12.7.19 Y6 Prom (arranged by parents) 

12.7.19 Y3 Keyboard concert 9.15am 

9-11.10.19 Current Y5 to Kingswood 

To help with family financial planning, please be 
aware, pupils in Year 5 will be going to Kingswood 
in October and Y4 will be going to Beeston in July. 

SUMMER BBQ 

FRIDAY 28TH JUNE 2019 

5.30 – 7.30PM 
ADULTS £2 CHILDREN FREE 

TICKETS ON SALE FROM SCHOOL 

OFFICE 

This is a ticket only event. Tickets 
must be bought by Monday 24th 

June. 

     Y4          

98.3% 
 


